Notes on Discussions regarding the seamen’s Chapel
5th October 2005

Meeting: Jim Merry, Jim Parr, Hamish Ramsay, Neil Grieve, Innes Duffus.
Preliminary discussions took place regarding the possible development of St David’s Rooms and the Seamen's Chapel.

It was noted that Angus Cook was anxious to divest himself of the Chapel and that there was a possibility of the Trust and the Trades’ getting together to develop this as a joint venture. The Trust, having access to funding, working with the Trades’ either on a joint venture basis or the Trades’ taking a long lease on the property.

The outcome, from the Trades’ point of view, would be dependent on the Trades’ having a use for the property which would give them a source of income in addition to their own use. 
The meeting closed having agreed these points.

Jim Merry and Innes Duffus then visited St David’s Rooms where they met with Harry Cumming of St David’s Lodge (No 78). It quickly became obvious that not only was the property far beyond any repair without the expenditure of a vast sum of money, but also that the premises were not suitable for the Trades’ uses.

1st November 2005
Master Fund Court.
The above was explained to the Court by Jim Merry and agreement was reached that he should progress matters further without committing the trades’ in any way.
4th November 2005

An exchange of e-mails between Neil Grieve and Jim Merry took place. (see separate documents).

29th June 2006

Spoke with Neil Grieve after a succession of e.mails and on Jim Merry’s return from California.

Town planners have had some positive response regarding the Section 75 on the property. Neil has problems as his father is very ill in Elgin but has given me his mobile number which I have passed to Jim. Neil also suggests that Jim Merry may well contact Jim Parr in the meantime. It appears that Angus Cook’s solicitors feel that the property, along with the Mission, will be sold on to another developer

30th August 2006

Spoke with someone in the office of Peter Inglis tel: 205333, Home 306223, e-mail peter.architect@btconnect.com. They are to come back to me with details of Angus cook’s solicitor acting for him with regard to the development.

